
 
 

 
May 5, 2021 

 
 
To:  Senate Committee On Human Services, Mental Health and Recovery 
From:  Amy Miller, Executive Director 
 
 
Re:  Support for HB 3182A:  Finalizing the Oregon Indian Child Welfare Act 
 
 
Dear Chair Gelser, Vice-Chair Anderson and Members of the Committee, 
 
Youth, Rights & Justice is Oregon’s only non-profit juvenile public defense firm. Every year, YRJ 
represents over 1200 children and parents in Oregon’s juvenile court system. All of our clients 
come from low-income families. Most have suffered significant trauma and many have physical, 
mental health and/or substance abuse issues. Approximately 45% are children of color. 
Because of our unique position handling court-appointed juvenile cases, we often see the same 
systemic problems and we work to change the policies that contribute to these problems. 
 
We’ve witnessed the trauma and broken-heartedness that occurs when Native children are 
separated from their families and their culture. We are committed to protecting and honoring the 
rights of Native children and parents—to remain together, to remain connected to their Tribe 
and culture, to receive supports and services to which they are legally entitled, and to 
procedural fairness and due process.    

YRJ supports the passage of HB 3182 because it codifies OCWA best practices for adoption 
and, through technical fixes, provides clarity to courts and to practitioners.  Despite the promises 
of the Indian Child Welfare Act, Native children are disproportionally represented in foster care. 
The percentage of Native children in Oregon’s foster care system in FFY 2019 was 2.9 times 
higher than the percentage of Native children in Oregon’s child population. The next highest 
group, African American children, have a disproportionality index of 1.5. 

We thank Representative Sanchez and all of the supporters of this bill for understanding the 
importance of this bill and encouraging its passage.  

Thank you for your consideration of this important issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Amy Miller 
Executive Director 

1785 NE Sandy Blvd #300 
Portland, OR 97232 

youthrightsjustice.org 
(503) 232-2540 

 

https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2021R1/Committees/SHSMHR/Overview
https://www.google.com/search?q=youth+rights+and+justice&source=lmns&bih=722&biw=1536&rlz=1C1SQJL_enUS871US871&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiY3_K0i93rAhWPmZ4KHcRuBrEQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA
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